CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, NORTHRIDGE



FACULTY SENATE EDUCATIONAL EQUITY COMMITTEE(EEC)

Minutes of Meeting_September 8, 2008_Approved by Committee  __November 10, 2008_____
Sub.to Exec.Comm.__________________Approved by Exec.Comm._____________________
Sub.to Acad.Senate_________________ Approved by Acad.Senate_______________________
POLICY ITEMS____________________________

Members Present: Maria Elena de Bellard (Chair), RosaMaria Chacon, Shane Frehlich, Julia Heinen, Su-Mee Kang, Gina Masequesmay, Daniel McConaughy, Carolyn Okazaki, Bronte Reynolds, Danielle Skaggs,  Jose Luis Vargas (Executive Secretary)
Members Absent: 
Guest(s): student representative from the Sundial, Sheila Grant, Ed Alfano
I. Meeting called to order by Maria Elena de Bellard at 11:35 am

II. Welcome of new committee members and introductions.  Reviewed EEC dates for AY 2008-2009.  No conflicts with dates.

III. Ed Alfano, Vice President of the Faculty Senate discussed the following: 

a. Senate executives have seen faculty reluctant to serve in committees; some faculty only put their name in the committees, but do not attend or participate in the meetings.  The more faculty participate, the less the administration will dictate.  Faculty is paid for 15 weighted units; it is part of their job and responsibility to do to the fullest.  The Faculty Senate is looking at policies regarding faculty participation in committees: For example; if a person misses 2 or 3 meetings, then they should probably be taken out of the committee.  Any changes will need to go through Faculty Senate and the president would need to sign them.  EEC committee is not seemingly an issue in this regard. 

b. Meeting minutes need to be more detailed; putting “discussion” or bullet points will not give details; senate is looking at minutes for details.  It would be nice to have details and have people’s names in the minutes; it helps in personnel process.  

c. The Faculty Senate encourages the committee to continue to do good work.  Last year the text book policy recommendation, the report on faculty diversity and retention were great.  They are also looking and encouraging committees to bring forth more policy recommendations.

d. Jose Luis explained the purpose of Ed’s agenda item:  Apparently there was discussion at the Faculty Senate Committee to visit all standing committees to thank them, encourage participation, make it known they are looking at participation and faculty attendance.
e. Some EEC committee members felt the letter sent by the Faculty Senate encouraging faculty participation on standing committees felt more like a slap on the hand.  Committees that do work should have some positive acknowledgement and recognition.  EEC members felt that EEC was not necessarily designed or created to focus on policy initiatives and that the things they do throughout the year are important and useful.
f. It was suggested that the minutes as well as committee events be share on EEC webpage.  Bronte: Thinks it’s a terrific idea to write up a report of what the committee is working on.  This is the first time that he’s aware that policy is important.  Where should the emphasis on policy be?  What is our role of the oversight of the policies being followed?  None… E&D and hire levels... shouldn’t be our job.
g. Next month’s agenda: study educational equity policy

h. Discussion on PP&R – Carol brought up the issue of recruitment of faculty.  Usually faculty attends a one day workshop.  Chair asked the question: do we need to do follow up on policies? 
i. Jose Luis: 1) use gentle encouraging guidelines, 2) actual suggestion or recommendation that could be embedded as policy
j. Sheila Grant suggested we should have more discussion in subsequent EEC meetings regarding other needed improvements to section 600 regarding equity and diversity. Once EEC has a clear idea on these suggested improvements, Sheila will take to PP&R for further discussion and guidance.
IV. Review and approval of May 12, 2008 minutes
a. Minutes approved as written.

V. Announcements

a. Summary of Last Year’s Activities: 

i. Shane has not completed EEC report.  Based on Ed’s information, Shane is thinking that the year end report is not as detailed as what the Senate is looking for; will review and forward to committee for their review.

ii. Text book policy went through and is being implemented this fall

iii. EEC website is looking good.  

iv. HERI’s survey: no one in the committee has seen the data collected or outcomes.  Jose Luis will get data from Bettina.  Shane recommends Bettina comes to summarize the climate data.  Sheila recommends a follow-up to the original survey since some people were left out. The committee needs to get more specific data on the HERI survey, we are still without any detailed material from this important survey and we think there were some relevant questions left unasked in HERI which we want to address.   Jose Luis reminded the committee that it has no funds and would need to talk to the Provost for funding.  Bettina is waiting to be invited and we can ask for her to share data on CD.  

v. Will invite Bettina to next meeting The Faculty Retention subcommittee did a lot of work 

b. New Faculty Workshops: contact Penny to see if there will be a workshop.  Find out if EEC will need to be present.

VI. Charge of the Committee:

a. Maria Elena is currently the EEC Chair and a Co-chair or Vice Chair needs to be appointed.  Co or Vice is “in training” to take the Chairs position the following academic year.  Current eligible members of the committee cannot serve as vice-chair.  One year appointment members interested in serving as vice-chair, but due to current policy would not be eligible.  The continuity is important. Jose Luis will speak with the President’s office… what if scenarios… may require policy change. 

VII. Old Business
a. Retention and Recruitment Sub-Committee Membership & Activities: Bronte, Shane, Sheila, Carolyn, Julia.  One of the focuses is to educate the students and the academy.  Is there anything we can do to improve the academy?  There are several aspects at CSUN that need improvement.  Like to hear from committee:  One issue is in the departments, how things are allocated.  Julia shared music department’s administrative manual.  It covers how a faculty is hired, how some of the funds are allocated.  Can this committee work with something like that?  Personnel procedures – maybe Section 600.  What can we do with what is already there? For examples:

i. MOUs – how much are they protecting the person or the Department?  

b. We can say, you are a member of a committee, but you cannot say anything about why they are not attending. 
i. Maybe give some kind of certification for those who participate.  There’s inequitable treatment of the 3 units – some faculty are attending all committees and others are just listed.  

ii. A policy can be initiated by this committee that attendance and significant contribution be made to any committee.  Sheila will discuss with PP&R to see if this could be mentioned.  Bronte suggested a meeting with sub-committee to get a better understanding and then bring to the entire EEC committee.

VIII. Website Sub-Committee Membership & Activities:  Add Gina to Website committee.  Send things to committee so it can be posted.  It would be nice to refer people to the website and have all the details there.  
IX. New Business

a. Provost Professional Development Workshop – Equity & Diversity:  Shane – EEC is one of the topics, but doesn’t know dates or topic.

X. Having no other business the meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm

